## Selectmen's Meeting July 13, 2011

Vinal Pendexter, Margaret Aspinall and Nancy Perkins were present for the meeting.

Steve Mellen here to sign a three-year trash pickup contract for July 2011 through June 2013. Selectmen reviewed his proof of insurance as required in the request for proposals. The white goods pick up has been set for Friday, August 19, 2011.

Steve asked when he could expect the reimbursement for diesel costs from last year? As soon as possible he hoped. Vinal agreed and asked if we had everything needed to do the calculation? Steve said selectmen did the calculations on 2 and 3 mpg at a prior meeting and he'd meet in the middle at 2.5 mpg. It was okay with selectmen.

Minutes and warrants reviewed and signed.

Edna Carr backed into the Thompson Park fence and will pay for the two pickets she broke. Steadfast Forge Works has been contacted

Jamie Brennan, Staff Asst. to Senator Collins asks permission to hold office hours in Cornish at Pike Memorial Hall on Friday, July 29, 2011 from 11:00am to 1:00pm.

Timothy Day invited to selectmen's meeting on 7/27 @ 7:15pm.

Motion made to approve payment in the amount of \$92.00 for advertising expenses from the ADA Account. Seconded and approved.

A Quit Claim Deed for 2008 real estate tax lien and a Discharge for 2009 real estate tax lien on R08-060 (David Swett) signed by selectmen.

Complaint relayed that the benches in Thompson Park need to be sanded and stained. Colton Sweeney will be called to schedule the inmate crew for the job.

Selectmen discussed how to implement the formation of a committee to investigate potential action on:

- ADA Compliancy; Public use of Pike Memorial Hall
- Furnace/Insulation of building
- Town Office issues
- Parking

Committee will prioritize the various issues and develop and mail out a survey for the townspeople's response.

## Selectmen's Meeting July 13, 2011

Continued....

Run an ad for two issues of the Shopping Guide on July 20<sup>th</sup> and July 27<sup>th</sup> for a Planning Committee to read:

Cornish selectmen are seeking Cornish citizens interest in participating on a committee that will investigate a course of action for Pike Memorial Hall and the Town Office location. The formation of this group is in response to the Public Hearing on June 22. Please respond by August 5<sup>th</sup>.

Contact Mike Jenkins of USDA Rural Development for status of the loan. Nancy Barba should be called to let her know we are at a stand still with the ADA Project.

Two background checks for concealed weapon application were discussed and signed.

Received notification that Southern Maine Regional Planning has gone out to bid for road salt and the results were reviewed.

Motion made to re-appoint Bill Hoxie to serve another term on the Planning Board. Seconded and approved.

A discussion of the wording of a sentence in a letter of response from the Select Chair to Christine Brennan took place. The letter was modified to the approval of all selectmen. (She wrote selectmen to solicit their action to stop cars driving on the road/path alongside her property.)

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendexter

Margaret P. Aspinall

Nancy & Perkins